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French Day At St John’s 
A huge merci beaucoup to all the French-speaking parents, 
governors and friends who helped to make French Day such a 
success last Thursday. Maberly Hall was transformed into 
France for the day, and each class had the opportunity to 
come and visit and try out the French they have been learning 
this year. 
We remembered to say s'il vous plait and merci as we asked 
for ice creams in the cafe and croissants at the boulangerie, 

we used props to show different kinds of weather at La Météo 
and asked for directions to le parc and la poste. We collected 

stamps on our own cartes d'identité at the different stations 
to show we had used our French, but most of all we had a 
great time practising our French, hearing lots of French being 
spoken and eating ice creams! 

 
 
 
 

 
 

 

  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

The class with the best attendance 
at 98.7% was 

 

The class with the best punctuality and 
with 2 pupils late all week was 

http://www.stjhv.islington.sch.uk/


  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Year 1 and Year 2 Football Festival 
On Thursday morning, 
children from Year 1 and 
2 travelled to Market Road 
Pitches to participate in 
the Islington Primary 
Schools Football Festival. 
This was a great 
experience for the 
children, getting some of 
them ready for 
competitive games in Year 
3. All of the children had 
a great time and scored 
lots of goals. Well done 
Year 1 and 2! 
 
 
 
 

  

Dates for this term 
13th July – Year 6 End of Year Show Evening Performance  
14th July – Reception Class – Open morning in the Maberly Hall at 9am 
14th July – Year 6 End of Year Show Afternoon Performance 
14th July – No Kidz Club 
20th July – Year 6 Leavers Service   
20th July – Last day of term. School finishes at 1.30pm. No Kidz Club 



Reception 
We are learning about people who help us.  Last week, we 
looked at how doctors and nurses help us and we made our 
classroom into a hospital. 

 
 

Year 1 
In Year 1, we 
have been 
learning about 
half and a 
quarter of an 
amount. The 
children had 
lots of fun 
playing games 
and using 
counters to 
explore making 
equal groups. 
 

       



Year 2 
This week in Year 2, we have continued to use our 
class text to inform our writing. We used our 
knowledge of similes, metaphors and the feelings of a 
character to write our own poems. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Year 3 
In PSHE this week, as part of our changing me topic, we have been 
thinking about stereotypes. As a class, we thought about the 
stereotypes we have around our homes and how we can change them. 
Then, we thought about stereotypes there are for gender. The boys 
in our class designed a quilt cover they thought a girl would like 
and the girls designed a quilt for the boys. It was very interesting 
to see what designs we could think of. We then had a discussion 
about what stereotypes there are and how we can challenge them. 
We enjoyed thinking about what each other would like on their 
quilts. 

 
 
 
  



Year 4 
In Year 4, we have been reading and following instructions in order to make 
our own 3D Sphinx to consolidate our learning about Ancient Egypt. This will 
help us to write our own instructions at the end of the week in English. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Year 5 
In Year 5, we have been learning about the jobs of 
Victorian children. We looked at how dangerous 
most of these jobs were, and put ourselves in the 
shoes of these children by writing diary entries. 
  



Year 6 
Last week, Year 6 
participated in French 
day! Children went to a 
boulangerie and ordered 
food using their French 
vocabulary, followed 
directions in French and 
practiced understanding 
the weather as well as 
dressing up appropriately! 
We were also joined by Miss Davis (their Year 4 and 5 teacher) who came for a visit, much to the shock 
and pleasure of the class. Thank you so much Judy for your herculean effort in organising it all! 

 
 

 
 
 
 

 


